Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
Board of Directors Meeting—December 7, 2010
11:30 a.m. at Sea Palms 
Present:  Wally Forsythe,  Bill Warren, John Matthews, Gary Schwartz, Page Faulk, Mike Muldowney, Mary Beth Wester, Cathey Petkash, Linda Muir, Mike Harris, Te Turner, Ginny Johnson

Absent:  Tom Parker, Stan Humphries, Myra Albert, Julian Flexer, Allen Berry, Brooke Pridmore, Chad Dixon
Announcements by President Wally:
· Friendly reminders have been sent to those that have not paid their October statements.   Results have been positive.
· The District has advised that the DSG monies are being delayed because of technical difficulties. Still no word on when monies will arrive, but District Governor Lloyd has apologized for the delay.
· The Rotary Leadership Institute scheduled to be held in Savannah on 11/20/2010 was cancelled because of lack of participants. 

· The District Conference will be held at the Marriot Augusta Hotel and Suites, Augusta, GA. The dates are 5/13/11 through 5/15/11.  Reservations can be made online at the District 6920 Web Site.

· The District “Chief of Staff,” Paula Goodnow, will attend our 1/04/11 meeting to hear our presentation to the membership about Baby Steps. Lee Owen and Linda Muir will present.

      Discussion Topics/Action Items
· Minutes from the Nov. 9, 2010, Board meeting were approved on a motion by Mike Muldowney and second by John Matthews.
· The Membership Status Report Review showed that the club has 133 members (127 active and 6 honorary).  Today’s Board action (see below) increases those figures by two, giving us 135 members (129 active and 6 honorary).  The report was approved on a motion by John Matthews and second by Gary Schwartz.  There also was some discussion of member Robert Stein, who has not attended a meeting in many months.  President Wally said he would ask Stein’s sponsor to talk with him.  It also was noted that Rick Powers will return from LOA on Jan. 1, 2011, not Dec. 1, 2010, as previously indicated.
· Review of Financials including A/R Aging Report:  In Treasurer Chad Dixon’s absence, President Wally reported that accounts receivable are well below $1,000.  He said Chad told him it was the best set of financials he’s seen in some time.  In a related matter, there was a discussion of those delinquent on dues, with several members making progress on bringing up to date their past-due payments.
.
· The Board approved the membership applications of Virginia Corwin (motion by Linda Muir; second by John Matthews) and Jennifer Broadus (motion by Page Faulk; second by Gary Schwartz).  Virginia works in Real Estate sales and property development; Jerry Schueneman is her sponsor. Jennifer is president of an advertising/marketing firm; her sponsor is Linda Muir.  
· Assistant Sergeant-at-arms Mike Harris asked the Board to consider some funding for a high school sailing program at the Golden Isles Community Sailing Center.  He noted that the Glynn County Board of Education has cut funding for the program, which needs $1,500 per boat for 13 boats to cover costs such as maintenance.  No action was taken on the request, but President Wally said some funding might be available after fiscal projections are made in late January.
· The Board approved funding $1,000 for Bruce/Tharp and $500 for the Ferst Foundation   on a motion by John Matthews and second by Gary Schwartz.                                   .
· The Board deferred action until a special meeting next week (11:30 a.m. Dec. 14, 2010) on two funding requests:
1.  Member Cathey Petkash is working with Member Hamsa Thota on a project to provide water filters for 25 schools in rural areas of India.  The cost would be $1250 and would affect 950 students.  The project is a cooperative effort with a Rotary Club in India.
2. President Wally reported on a proposed joint project with the Brunswick Club to purify water on the Ivory Coast.  The cost would be $500 to our club.

Adjourn – 12:30 p.m.
Next Meeting: A special meeting to discuss funding requests at 11:30 a.m., Tuesday, Dec. 14.  The next regular meeting will be 11:30 a.m. Jan. 11, 2011, Sea Palms Conference Room.
Submitted by Bill Warren, Club Secretary
